
STATE OF TEXAS 
COUNTIES OF POTTER & RANDALL 
CITY OF AMARILLO     

MINUTES 
 
On October 28, 2019, the Amarillo City Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Advisory Committee met at 
11:00 a.m. in the Simms Municipal Building, 808 S. Buchanan St., Room 203, for the Regular Meeting. 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
 

VOTING MEMBERS PRESENT NO. MEETINGS HELD 
SINCE APPOINTMENT 

NO. MEETINGS 
ATTENDED 

Joe Chris Rodriguez No 26 14 
Tim Ingalls Yes 28 26 
Ed Commons Yes 27 26 
Steve Rogers Yes 23 17 
Howard Smith Yes 21 20 
Angela Harney Yes 8 7 
Joe MacInnis No 5 2 

 
         NON-VOTING MEMBER    

Michael Schoenberg  No 2 2 
    

City of Amarillo staff members attending were: 
  Donny Hooper  Assistant Director of Public Works 
  Michael Padilla  Transportation Superintendent 
  Courtney White  Assistant City Attorney 

Michelle Ramirez Recording Secretary, Traffic Field Operations 
Raymond Lee  Director of Public Works 

 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
ITEM 1:  Call to Order. 
Committee Chairman Ingalls called the scheduled regular meeting of the Amarillo City Pedestrian and 
Bicycle Safety Advisory Committee to order at 11:02 a.m. 
 
Review of Minutes from Last Meeting. 
Committee Chairman Ingalls asked if there were any changes to make for the approval of the September 
23, 2019 minutes.  Chairman Ingalls made a motion to approve the minutes.  Committee Member Ed 
Commons seconded the motion, and motion carried 3:0. 
ITEM 2:  Staff Updates 
Committee will discuss or receive reports on the following current matters or projects: 

A. Update on citizen safety complaint in Wolflin area; 
Donny Hooper, Assistant Director of Public Works talked about the citizen that was here for the August 
12th meeting.  The Traffic Engineering Dept has begun studies for the area, such as the volume of traffic 
and the speed so they can get an overview as to what is going on out in the Wolflin area.  Once that 
study is complete, we will get it analyzed and let the committee know the findings.  We will them move 
forward with any recommendations with any safety issues that may be involved.  Committee Member 
Harney asked if there are any certain streets that the Dept would be looking at.   She suggested the 








